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Report to Council 
 

To:  Mayor and Council Members 

From:  Alana Solman, Chief Administrative Officer 

Date:  May 13, 2025 

Subject: License Agreement with David Mark Tucker and Kimberly Jo Tucker 

 
Recommendation: 

That Council pass a by-law at the end of the meeting to authorize the Mayor and the 
Clerk to enter into a License Agreement with Kimberly and David Tucker to establish the 
terms under which the licensee would be given permission to improve, repair, maintain, 
and from time to time make improvements over certain lands, being a portion of the 
Road Allowance between Concessions 4 and 5, Burleigh (Southern Division) Township 
of North Kawartha and that portion of the Highway known as the Old Burleigh Road as 
depicted in Schedule “B” of the License Agreement.  

Background: 

The property at 6072 Highway 28, roll number 1536-020-001-51900 was purchased by 
David Tucker and Kimberly Tucker. The Tuckers applied to build an additional dwelling 
unit on their property. Through the zoning review, it was recognized that a portion of the 
driveway being used by the owners is located on unmaintained and unassumed 
municipal road allowance.  

Analysis: 

As this is unassumed and unopened municipal road allowance is used by others and 
could potentially be required for surrounding properties, the sale of the unopened 
municipal road allowance was not recommended by the Junior Planner. In order to 
facilitate the continued use of the driveway area, it is necessary for the owners and the 
Township to enter into a License Agreement.  

As per the Agreement, the Tuckers can improve, repair, maintain, and from time to time 
make improvements on the unassumed road and unopened road allowance identified in 
the Agreement. The Licensee indemnifies the Township and has provided a Certificate 
of Liability Insurance to the satisfaction of the Township in the amount of $ 2,000,000. 
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The term of the agreement is ten years with an option upon expiration and at the written 
request of the Licensee, to renew for an additional term of ten years.  

Financial Implications: 

The licensee shall pay the Township an annual fee of $ 250 per annum. The fee for the 
first year has been received. 

Strategic and/or Other Plans: 

Infrastructure 1. 3 Facilitate the creation of more housing including new builds, multi-
residential, and secondary dwelling units for the following markets; seniors, families, 
affordable housing options, and rental units.  

Governance 3.1 Maintain policies and processes that enable effective governance 

In Consultation with: 

Emily Fitzgerald, previous Junior Planner; Matt Aldom, CBO; Kimberly and David 
Tucker 

Attachment:  

Licence Agreement between the Township of North Kawartha and Kimberly and David 
Tucker
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